
Demolition has been completed on the library site. The 1960s addition

has been taken down, and all that's left is the 1904 Carnegie building.

The demolition revealed the remaining structure of the Palladian

window on the east side of the Carnegie. The design calls for this

window to be restored so that, whether you are driving east or west

on West Main Street, your view will include one of these stately

windows. 

The concrete footings for the new addition have begun to be poured.

The weather must cooperate before the pourings proceed. Luckily, we

have had some warmer days that have made progress in this area

possible.   

The construction workers are also grinding up the rocks on the site to

use as landfill.  This saves the cost of trucking the loads of rocks off

site.  

Scaffolding has been added to the Carnegie building façade so that

workers can closely evaluate the terra cotta and assess what needs to

be repaired.   

Despite it being winter, the construction team is on schedule and

making progress every day!

From the Director's Desk

Margaret Cardello


